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MEMORANDUM 

TO: JPB Board of Directors 

FROM: James C. Harrison, General Counsel 

DATE: January 03, 2022 

RE: Stop Payment Notice Regarding 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project   

 

The JPB received the attached Stop Payment Notice on December 7, 2022, from Kraw Law 
Group on behalf of the U.A. Local No. 355 Health and Welfare Trust Fund, U.A. Local No. 343 and 355 
Defined Benefit Plan, Northern California/Northern Nevada Landscape & Utility Journeyman and 
Apprenticeship Training Trust Fund, U.A. Local 355 Hiring Hall Administration Fund and U.A. 355 Labor-
Management Cooperation Committee Trust Fund in the total amount of $10,649.74.   

As stated in the notice, the labor described was provided as part of the 25th Avenue Grade 
Separation Project and completed on September 21, 2022.  The work was contracted to RMT Landscape 
Contractors, Inc.; RMT Landscape Contractors, Inc. has a collective bargaining agreement with U.A. Local 
No. 355 and was a subcontractor of Shimmick/Disney JV in the construction of the project.  

Pursuant to Section 9358 of the California Civil Code, the JPB will withhold 125% of the total 
from the contractor to pay the claim in the stop payment notice and to provide for reasonable cost of 
any related litigation, if necessary. This amount will be released once the matter is resolved.   

 






